Memorandum

To: Planning From: Environmental
Health
Officer: Graeme Thorpe Officer: Neil Martin
Reference: | 3/2012/0277 Extension 3214
No:
Date: 15 May 2012
Planning Application: 3/12012/0277
Location: Clitheroe Royal Grammar School,
Chatburn Road, Clithercoe, BB7 2BA

Development: Erection of a hew sports hall and re-

orientation of existing tennis courts.

In addition to previous comments from this department a consideration of the
effects of the proposed development on neighbouring properties has been
made in relation to noise and light.

Apart from construction noise on which comments have already been made it
is not felt that the development will cause any addition noise to surrounding
residents. The activities within the sports hall can already be carried out in the
open and the structure of the building will act as additional mitigation to the
noise of children from within the site, thus reducing the noise level potentially
already experienced by residents. The location of the new tennis courts is
currently being used as a school field and again no increase in noise levels is
expected.

The proposal does not include any additional external light that is likely to be a
problem to neighbouring properties.

Regards

Neil Martin
Environmental Health Officer. L e en
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